SPEECH by

Prof. Mohammad Hassan

1.  It gives me great pleasure to welcome you all on behalf of START and TWAS.  The two organizations responsible for executing AIACC, to the second AIACC Regional workshop for ASIA and PACIFIC islands.

2.  I am sure that by now you all know about START; but for those who may not know much about TWAS, let me say (in a nut shell)


- Founded nearly 20 years ago by a group of eminent scientists from DC under leadership of Abdus Salam…


- Last year TWAS celebrated its 20th Anniversary in china in the presence of the Chinese President and over 3,000 invitees.


- TWAS represents the best of science in D.C. Currently has over 700 members elected purely on the basis of Merit.


- TWAS has three writer-related objectives.


i.)  Encourage and support – The Pursuit of Excellence in Science in D.C.


ii.)  Promote Capacity – Building through S-S and N-S collation.


iii) Mobilize the best of science to address real life problems.

3.  AIACC initiative is an excellent example where these three strategic objectives are addressed in an integrated fashion.

First:  The fact that the 24 AIACC regional study teams have been selected on the basis of open competition and merit, gives both recognition and support to the pursuit of excellence in assessment of climate changes impacts and adaptations in D.C.

Second:  Capacity building in the form of training and mentoring has been integrated into the research activities of each regional study.

Third:  Linking scientific knowledge on Climate change impacts, adaptation and vulnerability to arrive at the National and Regional Levels has been on of the major objectives of the initiative.

4.  AIACC has made substantial gains in each of these three fronts.


Neil Leary who has been leading this initiative with great efficiency will provide more details about this in a few minutes.

5.  This workshop is the second to the one held in this region and the last regional workshop to be organized by AIACC.  It provides an excellent opportunity for the six regional study groups to exchange information about their latest work and to share this information with stakeholders and decision-makers in the region.

6.  As the project is entering its third and final year, we should start to think about continuity and sustainability of the regional study teams.


It is our hope that these teams will continue to work together to exchange best practices and influence governments to ensure that science-based adaptation measures to the negative impact of climate change are fully integrated into national and regional development plans.


I can assume you of the support of TWAS and START in this effort.

7.  Let me finally thank our hosts for their kind hospitality and excellent arrangements and wish you a fruitful week.

